
THE MINUTES OF THE WORKSHOP MEETING 

OF THE BEN HILL COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 

HELD ON JANUARY 26, 2020 AT 11:00 AM IN THE  

BEN HILL COUNTY COURTHOUSE ANNEX 

 

Those present for the meeting were as follow: 

 

Steve Taylor Chairman 

Hope Harmon Vice-Chair 

Bennie Calloway Commissioner 

Daniel Cowan Commissioner 

John Mooney Commissioner 

Michael Dinnerman County Manager 

Donna R. Prather County Clerk 

 

 

Chairman Steve Taylor called the meeting. 

 

MDI 

Chairman Steve Taylor stated the purpose of this meeting is to share information regarding 

MDI and the new road project. 

 

County Manager Michael Dinnerman stated since the discussion of the new road proposal 

was voted down by the Board of Education; he has continued to work with Marton Kozma, 

President of Modern Dispersion South Inc., to discuss other possibilities. 

 

Mr. Kozma is willing to put money into building a new road and he also has an option to 

purchase the Benford Farm to be used to help build the new road.  Mr. Dinnerman stated 

he wanted to bring the Commissioners up to date and share what he and Mr. Kozma has 

been working on. 

 

Mr. Kozma asked for some assurance from the County that we are going to partner with 

him on the project before he purchase the Benford Farm.  Mr. Dinnerman asked the 

Commissioners to allow him to work out a MOU with Mr. Kozma and bring it back before 

the Commissioners to allow them to see what both parties are going to contribute 

financially to the road project for discussion. 

 

The meeting was adjourned. 

 

__________________________________Steve Taylor, Chairman 

 

__________________________________Donna R. Prather, County Clerk 

 
 
 
 
 
 


